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Phone:  (407) 585-4000Fax:  (407) 585-4045

SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
SANFORD AVIATION NOISE ABATEMENT COMMITTEE 
HELD AT THE ORLANDO SANFORD INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2016 – 9:00 A.M.

I. CALL TO ORDER
The regular meeting of the Sanford Airport Authority Noise Abatement Committee was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Chairman Andrew Van Gaale.

II. APPROVAL OF JULY MINUTES

The minutes for July were approved as submitted. 
Mr Speake said he would like to touch on a few items that needed to be addressed from the July minutes.

I. Regarding the vacant voting position to be filled by an airline representative, Mr Speake is still in discussions with Allegiant about their ability to fill this position. Their Regional Chief Pilot, who would be best suited to fill the position, previously stated that he did not think he would be able to make the meetings. Mr Speake discussed this with the Station Manager and he said that he would like Rob to attend the meetings. Mr Speake said he will continue to look into this and hopes that we will have someone identified by the January meeting.

II. IT are currently working on the noise complaint form and there are a couple of issues:

· Some people are filing complaints in months that have already passed, which means that the data we present in the meetings could change. He would like to ask that we limit the ability for people to file a complaint to no more than one week after the month ends. Ms Crews said we need to do whatever we have to, to ensure we have accurate information. Mr Speake said we have the ability to limit this via IT, which would cut it out completely. Chairman Van Gaale said he is not opposed to that, and said there is nothing to stop someone putting bulk complaints on a piece of paper and mailing it in. Mr Speake said it would depend upon when it gets here as to whether it would be entered into the database. Ms Crews said that if someone walked into the meeting and handed in a piece of paper, it could be added, but it would skew the figures that had already been presented in the meeting. Chairman Van Gaale asked Ms Marsden how she handles her complaints. Ms Marsden stated it is very time consuming, she cannot run back to the computer every single time she has a complaint so she has a notebook that she writes everything down in, and then she enters them all in one go. Mr Petito stated that he follows the same process. Chairman Van Gaale stated that we are trying to compile monthly data, so it would be appropriate to get it in on that month. Ms Crews suggested that we make the deadline the last day of the month and make sure everyone knows that all complaints need to be in by the end of the month. 
Mr Speake suggested it should be 7 days after the month ends, to ensure we have enough time to compile the data before the meetings. Chairman Van Gaale asked if this is something that we should put up on the website. Mr Speake confirmed that this would be his intention. Mr Petito asked if an app could be developed. Chairman Van Gaale said we have a limited staff and we already have the computer generated complaints, so this would not be necessary. 
· Mr Speake stated that some people decline to enter any information except for their comment and suggested that we should disallow complaints that do not include a name, address and telephone number. Chairman Van Gaale said that although this information is important, he understands that some people would like to remain anonymous. Ms Crews confirmed that we do need the location. Mr Speake said we could have 500 complaints a month with no location, and this would not be acceptable. Mr Harrelson asked where the rules are on filing a complaint. Mr Speake said we don’t currently have any rules, but he would like to get some written down. Ms Crews said that someone could put in a false name. Mr Speake confirmed that we do currently have some people that are using multiple names and addresses, but we know that they are the same person. Chairman Van Gaale said that in some respects the data is already skewed, as Miss Marsden is entering every flight that goes out of here. Ms Marsden stated that this is because she gets 100% of take offs or landings. Chairman Van Gaale said she might as well just use the flight schedule and copy and paste it. Mr Speake and Ms Crews agreed that Ms Marsden is entering the complaints appropriately. 
Mr Petito said he is representing 2038 homes in Heathrow and he has asked any resident who doesn’t want to do the work to send the data to him and he will input the information. He was intending to enter his own name, but the resident’s address. Mr Speake said he does not feel that this is acceptable as it could be corrupt. Chairman Van Gaale asked if the authority for him to do this for Heathrow has been documented. Mr Petito confirmed that the Heathrow master board has given him the authority to represent them in writing. Mr Speake said regardless of this, Mr Petito cannot enter his name for all those complaints; they would have no value unless they have all the data from the person making the complaint. He could for instance just enter 50 complaints with different addresses all under his name. Ms Crews said that this was not meant to be taken personally by Mr Petito, but we have a system and we have rules, so we have to make sure that we are addressing all these things.  Mr Speake stated that the name, address and phone number should be required. Ms Crews said she does not see why it would be a problem if someone is legitimately representing their neighborhood. Chairman Van Gaale suggested that we draft a policy to go into our guidelines. Mr Speake said we could come up with a policy; he does not like this idea as it would skew everything if one name is on all the complaints, the reason being that the map goes on the name, not the address. Mr Petito said he is thinking of publishing a one page letter and sending it to all Heathrow residents so they can contact him and he will enter all the complaints. Mr Speake asked if the residents have to provide all the information to Mr Petito, why they can’t file the complaint themselves. Mr Petito said either they don’t have a computer (Mr Speake advised that we do have a complaints telephone line), or they don’t want to take the time/have the time to do it themselves. 
III. We are having some concerns with the call center (a private third party company) that takes our telephone complaints. Some people do not want to provide a name or address etc. We have told the call center that we do need this information; otherwise it is not a valid complaint. We have also discovered that the call center is not doing their job as well as we would expect and are actually giving these people advice, which we have specifically advised them not to do. Therefore, we have started to request that 5 random calls per month are sent to us, so we can monitor them. We have also provided them with a script. 
Mr Van Gaale said he does not know when we have stated that we are not going to accept anonymous complaints. Mr Harrelson said it is a noise problem and asked why we would allow someone to be anonymous in this situation. Mr Speake said we will bring the script along to the next meeting. 
IV. Regarding the SANAC website, Mr Speake is not confident that we have the correct email address and telephone number for the members of the committee. He needs to make sure that our website is up to date. He said that the Airport can create an osaa email address if the committee members don’t want to use their own personal email addresses. He said we will send out a reminder between now and January so it can be updated.
III. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Mr Speake nominated Krysty Carr who is the current Vice Chairman, Chairman Van Gaale seconded this and it was approved. 
IV. NOISE REPORT

Mr. Speake presented the noise complaint data for the months of July, August and September.
For the month of July there were 11 people and 551 complaints, Miss Marsden filed 478 of these complaints and there was 1 new person. 
Chairman Van Gaale observed that Mr Petito was not included in any of the 3 months. Mr Petito said that, as agreed at the last meeting, he sent in data for all of the incidents for July 22nd and 23rd. He recorded 20 incidents of planes that were annoying (he stated that between 7:00pm and 11:00pm, it’s like a war zone). Mr Speake explained the intent behind that was to have the flight tracks provided in a presentation; a representative from our Orlando Approach (TRACON) was supposed to be at the meeting to do that, but he did not turn up. Mr Speake said he would like to work towards having a meeting between now and January to provide this information. 
Mr Petito said he is now aware that we do have specific tracks that the planes have to follow. Mr Speake said that there is very little that can be done. Air traffic is going through a Metroplex Initiative, which is a review of the airspace system to ensure that it is as efficient and safe as possible through the integration of existing practices and new technology. This is a process that has been ongoing for about 3 years. Mr Speake and Ms Crews went to a Metroplex meeting two weeks ago and were advised that there will be no changes on the west side of the airspace that would be of any benefit to anyone making noise complaints. There are some changes at 10,000 – 15,000 feet, there is some consolidation of traffic on some of the flight routes, but there is nothing changing in our area that would be below 8,000 feet. On the east side of the Airport, there is one change, but it is not going to affect noise as it is at 10,000 feet. 
Ms Carr stated that we are looking at improving the fleet and this will help alleviate some of the noise, so it won’t be as offensive. 
Roger Dube said that a lot of the planes come from the west and make their approach at 95 degrees and fly dirty (flaps down, gear down). However, there was a recent weekend when he was working on his roof and a Thompson flight came in, flaps up, gear up and it cruised right over, he couldn’t really hear it. He said it would be fine if the flaps were down and gear down when you cross I4. Mr Speake said it would be fine for Heathrow, but not Timacuan and the people right off the approach. That is why he would like to have Allegiant to be one of the members of the committee, so they could answer this type of query and he is working on that right now.
	July 2016

	Total Operations
	22,457

	Total Noise Complaints
	551

	Noise Complaint Line
	3

	Time of Complaint
	Number of Complaints

	Day (06:00 – 19:00)
	448

	Evening (19:00 – 22:00)
	62

	Night (22:00 – 06:00)
	41



Complaints by Residential Area – July 2016

	Apopka

	1


	Casselberry

	1


	Chase Groves (Seminole County)

	6


	Declined

	1


	Deltona

	4


	Geneva

	478


	Heathrow

	26


	Longwood

	2


	Sanford

	32


	
	New Households

	1


	Repeat Households

	10



	
	


For the month of August, 13 people filed 89 complaints. Miss Marsden said there was a brief period on a Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday where they had no flights. Mr Speake said that there may have been a wind shift that helped her out, but we didn’t stop flying, except for during the hurricane. There were 3 new people, all from Heathrow (2 of these may have been the same person as there is a name change issue occurring there. Dr Somogyi and Dr Dimitrakakis either live together or use each other’s addresses and both names are used on a combination of these addresses). He said that this problem is increasing. Mr Petito stated that he is willing to police the data to ensure accuracy; he is going to do whatever it takes to get some changes made. 

	August 2016

	Total Operations
	21,884

	Total Noise Complaints
	89

	Noise Complaint Line
	16

	Time of Complaint
	Number of Complaints

	Day (06:00 – 19:00)
	61

	Evening (19:00 – 22:00)
	18

	Night (22:00 – 06:00)
	10



Complaints by Residential Area – August 2016
	Chase Groves (Seminole County)
	7

	Deltona
	1

	Geneva
	34

	Heathrow
	20

	Lake Mary
	1

	Longwood
	2

	Sanford
	24

	

	New Households
	3

	Repeat Households
	10


For the month of September, there were a total of 14 people filing 181 complaints. Miss Marsden made 124 complaints. There were 2 new people, 1 from Sanford and 1 from Heathrow and one of our complainers (Mr Buis) moved from Longwood to Sanford and he is not happy with his new location as there is a lot of noise around there. Mr Speake stated that he spoke with Mr Buis recently.
Mr Omana stated that Chase Groves should be listed as Seminole County, not Lake Mary. Ms Crews explained it is a Lake Mary address, but we can get this changed to clarify things.

Mr Harrelson stated that he would like to go and see where Ms Marsden lives and take a look at her property; as it just looks like she lives in a bad place. Mr Speake said he went out there with Chairman Van Gaale a couple of months back and she certainly has her fair share of traffic and noise. 
Mr Speake stated that at the Metroplex meeting, he brought up Mr Privette’s idea that aircraft could continue out to the dump and make a northward turn there. However, this would not work due to a multitude of other airspace issues in that area. Ms Crews stated that she was there for the 1st day of 2 full days of meetings where they were able to show and discuss our specific issues.  Mr Speake took along a map showing all of the complaints for 2016, so they could see where the issues are concentrated. She said that people really did listen and they were very helpful with their explanations, but at the end of the day, there were no changes that could be made. She wanted everyone to know that Mr Speake was certainly an advocate and went prepared for the meeting, but we are an Airport and noise will be generated. Ms Crews confirmed that what Ms Carr had said about the new planes coming in for Allegiant is true, so we will see a reduction in noise over time. The noisy MD-80 aircraft will be completely changed by the beginning of 2019. Mr Speake said that 12 of the “new” A-320 aircraft are brand new and therefore are even quieter than the existing A320’s as they are fitted with even newer engine technology. He wasn’t sure how many of the 12 new planes will be based here, but knows that Allegiant will have all A320’s in the near future.  

Mr Omana said he would like to follow up on Allegiant bringing in the A320’s, and asked what they are classified now, as far as stage type. Mr Speake confirmed that they are all compliant on the stages (they are stage 3) and there are no aircraft that would be non-compliant that would be allowed to fly commercially in the US right now. He said that Allegiant is looking at this from the standpoint that the A320 is much more efficient, the quieter engine is just a side benefit.
	September 2016

	Total Operations
	24,188

	Total Noise Complaints
	181

	Noise Complaint Line
	25

	Time of Complaint
	Number of Complaints

	Day (06:00 – 19:00)
	144

	Evening (19:00 – 22:00)
	26

	Night (22:00 – 06:00)
	11


Complaints by Residential Area – September 2016

	Deltona
	1

	Geneva
	126

	Heathrow
	24

	Longwood
	2

	Sanford
	23

	Timacuan
	5

	

	New Households
	2

	Repeat Households
	12


Other Liaison Reports
Allegiant Air

Not present, nothing to report.

General Aviation
Nothing to report.
FAA
Mr Schlegel said he had nothing pertinent to add, they have procedures to follow and other airspace dictates what aircraft do. They control the airspace 5 miles around the Airport and their procedures are designed to keep the aircraft safe. He thinks that the biggest solution is going to be Allegiant getting new aircraft as he believes that 80-90% of the complaints are from MD-80’s. 

Chairman Van Gaale said that is why we asked Mr Petito to provide details. Mr Speake confirmed that Mr Petito did a very good job with this and he selected 4 of these flights and asked TRACON to provide tracks. He said we will work on getting another meeting put together soon. 
Mr Schlegel said he would go to his boss and have him request that the person from Orlando Approach be present at the next meeting to present the data. 
V. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Miss Marsden asked that, as she has had some quiet days, why can’t we spread the flights so that she does not have to receive 100% of the flights one way or another. 
Mr Schlegel said that this is due to procedures. There are electronic beams that go out and they are fixed and the aircraft has to capture that within a 30 degree angle at 10 miles out to pick up what is called a localizer and then the aircraft tracks that beam to the runway. There is a fixed point in space on the electronic beam, it’s very accurate and calibrated to that point and it cannot be moved easily. 
Mr Harrelson asked why we can’t switch to the other runway at noon to accommodate what Ms Marsden is asking, if it’s a calm day. Mr Schlegel stated that we accommodate the flows of other aircraft such as Daytona, and Orlando will normally dictate the flows to the east or west. The major airport will dictate a lot of times, if the wind is less than 10 knots, we are aligned with their operation. 
Mr Speake said that Ms Marsden gets the flights coming or going, 27 arrivals or 9 departures, she gets them all, but he thought that departures are worse for her. Ms Marsden said they were both bad and asked why she got no flights either way on those quiet days. Mr Speake replied that he did not know what had happened at that time. Ms Carr asked for the dates and suggested that we get that data and then we could investigate this.
Mr Speake said that the height the aircraft fly over Ms Marsden’s house is 1,800 – 2,000 feet; we can’t go any higher because of separation. Mr Schlegel said there is a rule for us to keep aircraft at least 1,000 feet vertically apart and 3 nautical miles laterally, so there is a bubble around each aircraft. 
Mr Schlegel said the way he sees it, if we adjust things to be able to make Ms Marsden’s neighborhood quiet, there are going to be 2 other people sitting here with the same complaint. Ms Marsden suggested that we should spread it around, so it does not just impact her property. Mr Speake said he would like to ask the person who comes from the Orlando Approach what happened on the days Ms Marsden said it was quiet and he would also like to pull a weeks’ worth of data and show the splay for that end to see how that affects her. He would guess that the splay is not helping her at all because of where she lives. He may be wrong, but maybe there is the ability to stretch that out. He said it would not take much, if they could get just past her house, it will still be noisy, but not as noisy. Mr Harrelson asked what the distance is from the touch down zone to her house; Mr Speake replied that it is roughly 4 to 5 miles. 
Mr Petito asked if there is an allowable decibel rating. Mr Speake replied that it’s not decibels, it’s DNL (day/night noise average), a number that has been arrived at by HUD and the FAA. He said that we have to protect anything that is inside the 65 DNL and we own all the property that is inside the 65 DNL. The FAA is going through a review right now of that DNL number to see if it needs to be changed. He seriously doubts if it will be changed, as it has been the same since the 1980’s, probably because the costs involved would be too high.
Mr Schlegel advised that we need to remember that when we are requesting data, the FAA only saves data for 45 days, they can only go back 45 days to retrieve data. It was decided that we should work with the data that has already been saved. Mr Privette confirmed that the previously requested data has already been saved. 
Ms Crews wondered if the tracks over Ms Marsden’s house could be adjusted a little wider, maybe that might have a positive impact. She asked Mr Schlegel if he has the discretion to do that or does it have to be approved, and if there is some sort of process. Mr Schlegel replied that it would be a lengthy, involved process to do that. Charts and maps would have to be published etc., so it would take approximately 1 year to get that done. Ms Crews asked if the process was already outlined, Mr Schlegel replied that it was not. Ms Crews asked if it could be put together before the next meeting so she could see what would be involved. She would like to know if they would do some sort of exploratory work first, to see if there is some reduction in noise. Mr Schlegel stated that this is all part of what the Metroplex is looking into. Mr Speake confirmed that the approaches and departures out of here were a part of that, which is why he wants to look at the splay at her end, to see if there is much that goes beyond her house.
Mr Harrelson said he wanted to point out that procedures have to be complied with 12 miles out, and you can’t change that angle. He said we would be wasting our time as they are not going to be able to do anything. If the airplane has to be there within 2 minutes, the pilots cannot be deviating within 2 minutes, it is futile. There is nothing you can do about where you need to be 2 minutes before you land. 
VI. FUTURE MEETINGS

Mr Speake advised that November 8th should have been the next SANAC meeting; however the Airport Authority Board has moved their meeting to that date and suggested that the next meeting should be on December 13th at 9:00 a.m.
VII. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Harrelson said he would like to make one suggestion about the rules (policy draft) that Mr Speake is going to put together, in order to save time at the next meeting. He suggested that maybe Mr Petito or Ms Marsden should be involved so that the issues can be resolved before the next meeting. Chairman Van Gaale said that this would be something that the Committee and staff would be working on. Mr Speake confirmed that the policy draft would be ready for the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:05 a.m.    
	Voting Members

	Present
	Absent

	Andrew Van Gaale, City of Sanford
	James Wilkes, City of Lake Mary

	George Speake, SAA
	Wade Hawker, GA Representative

	Krysty Carr, Seminole County
	

	Rocky Harrelson, Seminole County
	


	Non-Voting Members



	Present
	Absent

	Michael Schlegel, Tower
	David Konstan, SMCO ANAC

	John Omana, City of Lake Mary
	Chris Smith, City of Sanford

	Matthew Davidson, Seminole County                   
	


	Others Present



	Bill Stack, SAA
	Fred Petito, Representing Heathrow Community

	Diane Crews, SAA
	Roger Dube, Heathrow resident

	Julie Sawyer, SAA
	Jane Marsden, Geneva resident

	Rick Privette, Tower
	

	Ben Brock
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